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Jorge Valdebenito, Economist  

The bill has minimal, if any, direct fiscal effects on public schools and higher education 
institutions. The bill requires each public and chartered nonpublic school and each higher 
education institution to include the National Suicide and Crisis Lifeline telephone number, 988, 
or its successor, on each newly issued student identification card, student planner, and in any 
electronic portal administered by the school or college that may be accessed by students. The bill 
requires only newly issued identification cards and planners include the National Suicide and 
Crisis Lifeline telephone number. There is no requirement to reprint current identification cards 
or planners. Schools and higher education institutions will likely add the number in the course of 
regular updates to these materials, and any costs incurred in doing so will likely be minimal.  
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